Mayor Beyer opened a public hearing at 6:01 pm on March 28, 2022, as advertised for the purpose of hearing
comments on the Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Dallas Center City Budget. There were no written comments. He asked
for oral comments, Bob Haxton and Julie Becker stated their opposition to the budget. Mayor Beyer closed the
public hearing at 6:09 pm.

The Dallas Center City Council met in special session March 28, 2022 at 6:09 pm. Mayor Beyer called the meeting
to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. Council members present included Amy Strutt, Ryan Coon, Angie
Beaudet and Daniel Willrich. Ryan Kluss was present via Zoom.

The agenda was amended to move item 6-Bob King up to right after the public hearing. Motion by Willrich, 2" by
Coon to approve the amended agenda. Motion passed 5-0.

Bob King discussed local support of a wall mural at 1410 Walnut Street and stated there is a grant available and
the Betterment Foundation is willing to contribute $2,500. Motion by Coon, 2™ by Strutt to authorize the
submission of a grant application on behalf of the city. Motion passed 5-0.

Fiscal Year 2023 Budget

City Administrator Riesselman reported holding the public hearing a second time was necessary due to a
newspaper printing error with the first notice and that the budget numbers have not changed.

Motion by Coon, 2™ Strutt to approve Resolution 2022-23 — approving Fiscal Year 2022-2023 City of Dallas
Center budget. Roll call all ayes, motion passed.

$1,140,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2020 (Wastewater Treatment Facility)

Motion by Coon, 2" by Beaudet to approve Resolution 2022-24 — amending Resolution No. 2020-38 by
amending (and reducing) the levy of annual tax as set forth in Resolution No. 2020-38 based on the actual loan
disbursement of $1,029,969.17. Roll call all ayes, motion passed.

Hazard Mitigation Project (Outdoor Warning Sirens)

City Administrator Riesselman reported she has been working with the FEMA representative, Dallas County
Emergency Management and Frontline regarding the replacement of two existing outdoor warning sirens as well
as the addition of a third siren along Hwy. 169.

Motion by Willrich, 2" by Coon to approve Resolution 2022-25 — agreement with Frontline Warning Sirens for
three outdoor warning sirens in an amount not to exceed $59,905.00. Roll call all ayes, motion passed.

Attorney Brown discussed the recommendation for Council and Planning and Zoning members to hold a joint
workshop in May to review the comprehensive plan.

The meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm

Cindy Riesselman, City Clerk



